
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CITY COUNCIL

HELD ON  1 MAY 2007

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

C.92/07
NOTICE OF MOTION

(iv) Orton Lea Respite Centre

The Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of the following Motion submitted on Notice by Councillor Hendry:


“This Council notes with dismay the plans of the Cumbria Primary Care Trust and Cumbria County Council to close the Orton Lea Respite Centre.


It recognises the vital service provided by this facility to families, carers and children with profound and severe learning difficulties.


The Council further notes that a local organisation, MENCAP, have expressed a willingness to consider taking over the operation of the Centre and therefore calls upon the PCT to postpone all plans to close the Respite facility pending the outcome of those discussions.


It also calls upon the Executive to consider all ways that Carlisle City Council can help to ensure the continuation of this facility and consider an early report on this matter in the new civic year”.

The Motion was seconded by Councillor Mrs Styth.

Councillor Bloxham moved an amendment to the Motion of Councillor Hendry to the effect that the last paragraph be deleted and replaced with:

“It also calls upon the Executive to write to Cumbria County Council and the PCT urging that the Centre should not be closed until all other viable options for its continued operation are fully considered”.

Councillor Hendry as mover of the Motion accepted the amendment of Councillor Bloxham and it was:

RESOLVED – That the Motion of Councillor Hendry as amended by Councillor Bloxham and as set out below be AGREED:


“This Council notes with dismay the plans of the Cumbria Primary Care Trust and Cumbria County Council to close the Orton Lea Respite Centre.


It recognises the vital service provided by this facility to families, carers and children with profound and severe learning difficulties.


The Council further notes that a local organisation, MENCAP, have expressed a willingness to consider taking over the operation of the Centre and therefore calls upon the PCT to postpone all plans to close the Respite facility pending the outcome of those discussions.


It also calls upon the Executive to write to Cumbria County Council and the PCT urging that the Centre should not be closed until all other viable options for its continued operation are fully considered”.







